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NEW	HAMPTON	MUNICIPAL	UTILITIES	BID	FOR	SERVICES	
	
To:	 NEW	HAMPTON	COMMUNITY	SCHOOL	DISTRICT	
	 710	W.	Main	Street	
	 New	Hampton,	IA	50659	
Email:		Jeremiah	Cantu,	Director	of	Technology	
	
By:	 New	Hampton	Municipal	Utilities	(NHMU)	
	
	
REQUEST	FOR	PROPOSAL	NO.:	
210011866	
	
SERVICE	&	COMMITMENT:	
NHMU	will	provide	fiber	internet	services	to	the	New	Hampton	Community	School	District,	
710	W	Main	Street,	New	Hampton,	IA.		The	parties	can	have	the	option	of	a	one,	three	or	
five-year	contract.			
	
RATES:	
NHMU	will	provide	the	New	Hampton	Community	School	District	with	the	option	of	the	
following	services:	
	
Biz100	-	$75.00	per	month	(E-Rate	Eligible)	
The	BIZ100	offered	by	NHMU	is	a	symmetrical	100	MBPS	fiber	connection.	
	
Biz250	-	$110.00	per	month	(E-Rate	Eligible)	
The	BIZ250	offered	by	NHMU	is	a	symmetrical	250	MBPS	fiber	connection.	
	
BizGig	-	$200.00	per	month	(E-Rate	Eligible)	
The	BIZGIG	offered	by	NHMU	is	a	symmetrical	1,000	MBPS	fiber	connection.	
	
Static	IP	Address	-	$10.00	per	month	per	address	(E-Rate	Eligible)	
New	Hampton	Community	School	District	will	inform	NHMU	how	many	addresses	they	will	
request.	



	
The	bid	will	be	for	one	line	to	the	New	Hampton	Community	High	School,	710	W	Main	Street,	
New	Hampton,	IA.		The	school’s	privately	owned	fiber	will	distribute	to	the	other	buildings.	
	
SURCHARGES/TAXES/FEES:	
The	New	Hampton	Community	School	District	is	a	fully	tax-	exempt	public	entity.		There	will	
be	no	additional	fees	assigned	to	the	school.	
	
DATA	LIMITS:	
NHMU’s	internet	plans	will	include	UNLIMITED	data.	The	school	will	have	plenty	of	
bandwidth	for	surfing	and	video	streaming	needs	and	will	never	have	to	worry	about	
overages.	
	
FIREWALL:	
NHMU	is	not	providing	firewall,	content	filtering	or	UTM.	
	
INVOICE:	
The	invoice	will	be	mailed	monthly	directly	to	the	New	Hampton	Community	School	District	
for	payment.		The	school	will	be	responsible	to	request	reimbursed	funds	from	the	FCC.	
	
SERVICE:	
NHMU	is	a	local	business	which	can	provide	multiple	technicians	on	site	within	a	short	
amount	of	time.		New	Hampton	Community	School	District’s	IT	Director	will	be	given	direct	
contact	information	for	Customer	Service	and	tech	supervisor.		NHMU	will	provide	internet	
services	and	Static	IP	addresses,	as	necessary.	
	
FIBER:	
Waiting	on	internet	connection	is	expensive.	Being	without	service	disrupts	workflow	and	the	
quality	of	your	customer's	experience.	With	redundant	fiber	optic	lines	coming	into	New	
Hampton	and	redundant	backup	power	for	equipment,	NHMU	is	the	fastest,	most	reliable	
service	available.			
	
INSTALLATION:	
NHMU	will	begin	installation	in	June	2021	for	testing	and	will	begin	billing	for	services	July	1,	
2021.	
	
COMPLIANCE:	
NHMU	is	in	full	compliance	with	FCC	Order	19-121.				NHMU	does	not	use	any	equipment	
from	Hauwei,	ZTE,	or	any	other	covered	company	deemed	a	national	security	threat.	
	



Submitted	By:			

	
__________________________________________		 	 _______________________	
Brian	Quirk,	General	Manager	 	 	 	 	 Date	
	
New	Hampton	Community	School	District	agrees	to	the	terms	and	conditions	as	stated	above.	
	
	
___________________________________________	 	 ________________________	
Jeremiah	Cantu,	Director	of	Technology	 	 	 	 Date	
	
	
	
	
	


